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MINUTES

BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS

Date:



August 13, 2020

Place:



Access Using Video Conferencing





Meet.google.com/csa-hwkp-sjo





Phone:  1-260-577-6945





PIN: 677 503 261#
Present:


David G. Mongan, P.E, Chairman





Karl Rickert, P.E, Vice Chairman

Sallye E. Perrin, P.E., Secretary
Howard C. Harclerode, P.E.
Steven A. Arndt, Ph.D., P.E. 
      



Justin Williams, Esq.






Others Present:
Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director





Carla M. Zamon, Acting Assistant Executive Director






Milena Trust, AAG, Counsel to the Board





Frazier West, Investigator






Victoria Wilkins, Commissioner





Tyanna Handy, Office Secretary






Jonathan Reed, Citizen






Dave Ashburn, Citizen

Absent:


Ruby Courtney, Board Administrator






Pastor Farinas, P.E.



__________________________________________________________________________

CALL TO ORDER


 Chairman Mongan called the meeting to order at 9:12 a.m.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED 

23 applications for reciprocity and 46 applications for the Principles and Practice of Engineering exam.  One application for the PE exam was denied for an insufficient amount of engineering work experience. 
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY

56300 Abedin, Zain


56301 Alam, Ashraful



56302 Amaro, Michael



56303 Bonsu, Jude



56304 Brinser, Jeffrey



56305 Bush, John



56306 D’Angelo, Christopher



56307 O’Dwyer, Aine



56308 Faryer, Alfred


56352 Fehrenbach, John

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY (CONTINUED)

56309 Harrell, James 

56310 Jiang, Sai



29725 Lotz III, Martin



56325 Medich, Benjamin



56311 Powers, Jeffrey



56312 Preuss, Russell



56313 Rieser, Christian



56314 Taylor, Kevin



56315 Utku, Murat


56316 White, Jamey



56317 Yang, Jian



56318 Zafar, Akhlaq



56319 Zak, Peter



56320 Zhan, Wei
APPLICATIONS APPROVED ADMINISTRATIVELY FOR RECIPROCITY 


 There were a total of 59 applications supported by NCEES Model Law Engineers Records that were administratively approved for licensure.
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF ENGINEERING EXAMINATION

      Approvals for the Principles and Practice of Engineering exam are as follows:


An, Sung Won



Arora, Ravi



Arsenich, Michael J.



Asomugha, Sampson A.



Belay, Tigstu



Besser, Binyamin L.



Bishop, John D.



Bologna, Michael A.



Brown, Erich D.



Campbell, Victor F.



Chung, Antony J.



Day, Carminda A.



Dimonte, Mark A.



Fowler, John M.



Gautam, Arjun



Gee, John H.



Giannaras, William



Gongora, Christopher N.



Grahler, Christine



Grant, Paul T.



Greise, Nathan P.



Helfrich, Robert J.



Hess, Sean M.



Huang, Ruoyu



Knippel, Christopher M.



Lane, Meghan S.



Lewis, James W.



Moseson, Kyle R.



Nakhleh, Hamzeh I



Onek, Denis Obedi



Pasgar, Michael



Persinger, Michael A.



Pezeshkan, Hossein



Preet, Suman



Rados, Nicholas A.



Reed, Jonathan A.



Royle, Sara A.



Saideh, Monica A.



Sankowski, Andrew J.



Saville, Cody



Singh, Kulbinder

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR THE PRINCIPLES AND PRACTICE OF ENGINEERING EXAMINATION (CONTINUED)

Tignor, Samuel D.



Tillman, Jeffrey A.



Trimpin, Kara P.



Weber, Michael C.



Zelenka, Eric 

ACTION ON MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of July 9, 2020 Board meeting, with corrections.

NEW BUSINESS

Using NCEES Record to Apply for the PE Exam
Dr. Arndt stated that the when the NCEES record is complete, it meets Board

Requirements approximately 80% of the time, should have additional decisions about which portions must be completed and accepted and could be used as an alternative method to
exam approval.  Mr. Harclerode added that the NCEES record being used is age discriminatory due to older references no longer being available.  The Board agreed that a Subcomittee is formed with Ms. Perrin, Dr. Arndt and Ms. Trust to further explore the particulars.
OLD BUSINESS



Confirmation of the NCEES ballot being sent in the second week of July was made by Mr. Cullingford.
CPC COMMITTEE REPORT

            Motion (II) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Mr. Rickert, and unanimously carried to deny the CPC provider applications of VivSoft and Jet Filter System, LLC.

REPORT FROM EDUCATION COMMITTEE - None
REPORT FROM ETHICS COMMITTEE



Mr. Cullingford stated that the Ethics Exam pilot was sent to 200 licensees.  15% took the exam and most scored between 80% and mid 90%.  There were no negative comments received and if 15% of licensees took the exam, it would save licensees $50,000 to $100,000 thousand dollars in ethics courses.  Mr. Cullingford stated that he intends to increase the question ban to 100 to 120 questions that rotate for the exam.  Announcement of the exam will occur in the next Newsletter.


Ms. Trust expressed that with the high number of passing grades, the exam may be too easy.  Dr. Arndt stated the sample was too small to determine and agreed that 100-120 questions can be in the bank of questions within one year.  He said he would like to do a validation of which questions are easier, increase the sample size and add an introduction on what the rules are.


Motion (III) was made by Ms. Perrin, seconded by Dr. Arndt and carried unanimously by the board to rollout the exam, start increasing the bank of questions and conduct a validation to improve quality. 



Mr. Rickert said the amount of time and earned knowledge during completion of a PDH should be considered. Ms. Trust agreed and said the Board gets an entire day of CPC and this is a good start.  She said that it should be limited to licensing and avoid insurance. Ms. Perrin mentioned the reduced CPC’s in Louisiana due to the pandemic and agrees with rollout. Mr. Cullingford said that he is able to do a categorization of the exam questions.  Dr. Arndt said he will have a clean voiceover in three to four months.
REPORT FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

       Mr. Cullingford presented to the meeting how to add comments to the applications in Google Apps. There are no specifics on when a regular return to the office will occur.  A temporary worker was hired to cover the Land Surveyors Board and there is now a full staff.


Dr. Arndt asked where the Board is on budget for expenditures verus income.  Mr. Cullinford stated that he doesn’t see much a change from last year’s July numbers and that he will be able to get more precise numbers for the October meeting because it would show the subsequent quarter of the year.  The Joint Chairs meeting was moved from August to October.

REPORT FROM BOARD COUNSEL


Ms. Trust stated there are no legislative initiatives this year and the effective date of the regulations has been communicated as July 27th. Ms. Perrin asked if the Board considered decreasing the amount of CPC’s as Louisiana has done in response to cancelled in-person courses have occurred due to the pandemic. Dr. Arndt said that many conferences have been created virtually and the cost has dropped.  Mr. Cullingford stated that the licensing period has been extended per the Maryland Governor’s executive order and that there are more courses available online.
CORRESPONDENCE 

Email from Approved PE Exam Candidate


The Board received an email from an approved PE exam candidate. Dr. Arndt said the Board should follow up with NCEES and find out if additional exams would be offered due to the those only having one exam per year being cancelled due to the pandemic.  Ms. Trust will write to Tim Miller on behalf of the Board and inquire what the plan is to address exams that only occur one time a year.


The question from the candidate of whether prerequisites for Johns Hopkins University would be adequate for approval was addressed.  Dr. Arndt stated that the Board is unable to prejudge such a determination and that the checklist could be used with option C or that option D would apply with no degree.  Ms. Perrin said the easiest way is for the candidate to obtain the Master’s Degree first, and then apply.
EXECUTIVE SESSION



Motion (IV) was placed by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Dr. Arndt and carried unanimously by the Board to go into Executive Session at 10:10 a.m.  Return from Executive Session occurred at 10:43 a.m.

CONDUCT ISSUES – None

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT


   Mr. Rickert reported on the status of complaints discussed by the Complaint Committee on August 13, 2020:
18-PE-05 - No Change
13-PE-19 - Awaiting action by Permitting Authority
27-PE-19 - On hold in the AA Circuit Court
10-PE-20 - On hold in the CC Circuit Court
18-PE-20 - Investigating
14-PE-20 - Mr. Cullingford is meeting with the respondent on August 14, 2020
19-PE-20 - Internet complaint with no follow up
20-PE-20 - Not being considered, maybe advise to fix advertising
21-PE-20 - No evidence of wrongdoing
26-PE-20 - Complaint withdrawn

27-PE-20 - Complaint withdrawn

01-PE-21 - Complaint is COVID related and not in the Boards statute

02-PE-21 - Undecided whether to consider



The Complaint Committee reviewed three applications for reinstatement of PE license.  The Complaint Committee recommended these three applications for reinstatement be approved as there was no evidence of sealing documents in the lapsed time periods.



Motion (V) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin and unanimously carried by the Board to accept the recommendations of the Complaint Committee.
OTHER BUSINESS



The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 10, 2020.




ADJOURNMENT 



Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Harclerode, seconded by Ms. Perrin and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 10:49 a.m.
______x______With Corrections
      

             ____________ Without Corrections         
Signed
by: David G. Mongan





     
Date: September 25, 2020
                  Board Chairman

